

URANTIA BROTHERHOOD

533 DIVERSEY PARKWAY CHICAGO ILLINOIS 60814

November 28, 1978

Mr. David Kantor 2584 Craig Court Castro Valley, CA 94546

Dear David:

Many thanks for your October 17 letter to Christy and me. We were pleased to receive your report and are excited over the possibilities inherent in your film approach to the spread of the truths of The URANTIA Book. We believe there are many ways in which this can be accomplished consistent both with the slow, quiet spread of the Book itself and the maintenance of the international copyright therein. Your eager willingness to do whatever you can in this regard to help us has always been encouraging and sincerely appreciated.

Insofar as your forthcoming trip to Europe in May of next year is concerned, probably the best way to proceed is to make appropriate contacts directly by letter to the following folk, mentioning to those not getting a copy of this letter that you obtained their names from me as Chairman of the International Fellowship Committee.

Henry Begemann, European Field Representative of URANTIA Brotherhood, lives just outside of Amsterdam and would be glad to see you, Sue, and Heather. His address is: Prins van Wiedlaan 38, 2242 CE, Wassenaar, Netherlands. He might be willing to assist in a minor way if you need translating assistance. But in any event, he and his wife Bauk would be glad to receive you. Henry and Bauk were at the Summer Meeting at Lake Geneva.

Insofar as a showing of one of your programs might be concerned, it might be best that you mention this to Henry by letter, realizing that Europeans may have more conservative interests. On the other hand, they might be quite eager to have an opportunity to see one of your excellent programs.

For the moment The URANTIA Book study group activity in London is very little, though Mr. and Mrs. Begemann are there now, or will soon be, for a short visit. Perhaps Henry can help you with the wisdom of attempting to make contact there.

We have names of two special people in Paris. One is Monsieur Jacques DuPont whose address is: 31 Rue Jouye-Rouve, 75020 Paris, France. He is a loyal reader and a dependable leader there, even though his business takes a great deal of his time. Too, his wife's health is not very good and this makes additional demands on his time as well as his emotional energy. Nevertheless, I know he will want to meet you. The other name if that of Dick Prince's sister, Carol Kostic, whose address is: 75 ave de la Paix, 92320 Chatillon sous Bagneux, France.

Jacques' English is good and getting better with each day.

Carol, of course, speaks English and her French is excellent. You might first write to Jacques and later contact Carol. Carol and her delightful husband, Pierre, also were at the Summer Conference. There is a good group in the Paris region. You cannot help but like them all very much.

We so far have no names in Rome. We have two names in Verona; one, Dr. Guiseppe Zecchinato was at the conference this Summer. Dr. Zecchinato travels extensively on business throughout the Mediterranean area, and I'm sure if he were in Italy would make an attempt to see you. He does not speak English to any great extent. His address is: Via de Lavoro 36/A, Verona, Italy.

The other party in Verona is a Corinna de Bonis. She is a teacher of English and a friend of Dr. Zecchinato. They have worked together on a translation in Italian which we have asked them to discontinue for the time being. We have never met Mrs. de Bonis, though from her letters she seems a congenial person.

I do have the name of a Greek who might well wish to travel to Rome to meet you. His name is John Goleas and his address is: 176 Olympus Street, Vrilissia, Athens, Greece. Apparently Mr. Goleas speaks English well.

Henry Begemann as European Field Representative might have other names not currently known to us.

We have some readers in Finland. Would you be thinking of going there?

It would be good if you could meet as many readers as possible and if for some reason a program showing will not be possible in every instance, you may well still have the opportunity to make some very much desired contact with other readers.

It all sounds exciting. You should make many friends and get some very valuable feed-back on internationalizing your film approach.

I do hope you, Sue and Heather might have a chance to visit -of all places -- Chicago. It would be good to see you, and,too, with
your increasing involvement with film work it would be helpful if we
could discuss in depth some of the copyright considerations for use of
ideas and material from The URANTIA Book. Perhaps we could ask our copyright attorney, Lloyd Root, to join us. He could authoritatively answer
questions and give guidance. Please keep this in mind so we can plan
a get-together.

Mr. David Kantor Castro Valley, CA - 3 -November 28, 1978 Tom Kendall and I might be in Europe possibly next Spring. We might see you there, if not before. If I can be of further service, please let me know. Christy and I send our best greetings to you, Sue, and yes, Heather. Cordially, Martin W. Myers Chairman International Fellowship Committee MWM:kfm cc: Mr. Henry Begemann Mr. Jacques DuPont Mrs. Carol Kostic Mr. Vern B. Grimsley